
OPCAT inspection in the Holding Facility of Fejér County Police Headquarters 
 
On October 19, 2017 the staff members of the Commissioner for Fundamental Rights 
performing the tasks of the OPCAT National Preventive Mechanism paid an unannounced visit 
to the Holding Facility of Fejér County Police Headquarters. 
 
 

 
 
 
The purpose of the visit was the examination of the treatment and the alimentation of the 
detainees. The members of the visiting delegation observed the premises of the holding facility, 
they inspected the relevant documents and conducted interviews with the detainees, the governor 
of the holding facility and the officer of the guard in charge and some of the staff members. 
 
Members of the visiting delegation were: 
 

 Norbert Mézes, lawyer, head of delegation 

 Gergely Fliegauf, psychologist, head of the OPCAT NPM Department 

 Eszter Gilányi, psychologist, lawyer 

 Norbert Pápai, lawyer 
 
As external expert: 
 

 Gabriella Hartmann, dietitian 

 Krisztina Szegedyné Baraczka, physician 
 
The Commissioner for Fundamental Rights will publish a report on the inspection. 


